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On June 4, 2002 Mr. Gary L. Hudlemeyer filed an APPLICATION FOR CHANGE OF ELECTRIC SERVICE PROVIDER to change the electric service provider from Aquila to Platte-Clay Electric Cooperative at 17700 H&H Lake Road, Smithville, Missouri.  

Aquila is the electric service provider in the City of Smithville.  Platte-Clay has electric facilities in front of the building site and has adequate facilities to provide service to Mr. Hudlemeyer.  Because the City of Smithville has a population greater than 1,500, Missouri law does not permit Platte-Clay to set new meters; however, the Commission can order a change of electric supplier for a reason which is in the public interest, for other than a rate differential.   Both electric utilities have expressed their support of this application.


Applicant requests a change in electric service provider to change the electric provider for service to a new residence within the City of Smithville.  Aquila states that an extension of its facilities would cost approximately $20,000 to reach the Hudlemeyer site, some of which would be required to be paid by Mr. Hudlemeyer in the form of a customer contribution.  Platt-Clay has facilities in position to serve and is willing to serve.  Mr. Hudlemeyer has requested expedited treatment of his application because construction has started on his home.


The Staff has reviewed the application and recommends approval of the change of electric service provider.  Platte-Clay is the logical choice for Mr. Hudlemeyer but the cooperative cannot serve new customers within the city limits.  Aquila is the franchised electric supplier within the city limits of Smithville, but application of the Aquila extension policy would make this option cost prohibitive for Mr. Hudlemeyer.  This situation is atypical due to the fact that historically, change of supplier applications involving investor-owned utilities and cooperatives within the city limits, have requested a change to the regulated utility which has authority to serve other new customers in the future.  In this situation, Mr. Hudlemeyer would endure financial hardship if the cooperative were not authorized to provide service.  It is the opinion of the Staff that authorizing a change of the electric supplier is in the public interest.
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